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CLS BOARD BULLETIN

A Word from the President of the CLS Board of Trustees
On behalf of the CLS Board of Trustees and the entire CLS Community, I want to sincerely thank 

each and every one of our financial donors and each and every person who has contributed time and 

prayers to the life of our school.  CLS is truly a team effort.  We rejoice in an excellent faculty and staff.  

Special thanks goes out to Mrs. Gilbart, our outstanding principal.  Mrs. Gilbart sets the pace for a 

school in which academic strength is combined with faithful Christian values creating students who will 

be prepared to face the many challenges of the world today and the future.  Under her guidance, the 

teachers and staff work together to create an environment in which students thrive.

We thank our families who participate actively by not only supporting their own students but also contribute time, money, and 

effort to provide extra-curricular activities and needed infrastructure for the school.  Special thanks goes out to Mrs. Kristy Dean, 

the President of the Family Parent Partnership for her joyful and wise leadership.  Mrs. Dean is a super volunteer who under-

stands the needs of the school and serves as a communication bridge with the FPP.  We give thanks for the gifts given and the 

time contributed by parents, guardians and grandparents without whom our school would not be the place it is today.

Finally, we thank the donors and especially the congregations of the Westminster Conference, ELCA for your ongoing support 

Pastor Martha Clementson
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behind the scenes.  Just as the foundation of a building often goes 

unseen, so the work of our donors, supporters and congregations 

happens quietly and without fanfare.  We are grateful for special 

appeals in congregations and for generous gifts directed to CLS.

As we approach a new year, please continue to keep CLS in your 

prayers.  This year we hope to build a stronger partnership 

between CLS and the congregations.  The Board is proposing 

expanding the term of service and the scope of responsibility for 

the delegates.  We will continue to seek donors and other support-

ers who enhance the ability of the school to provide a loving 

Christian environment in which students can learn and grow.

Thank you for all that you do to support CLS.  In a small school 

every student matters and every supporter makes a huge differ-

ence.  

The Rev. Martha Clementson

President, Broad of Trustees

CLS is unique in many ways, but one way that sticks out is the 
amount of individual attention that each student can receive.

- 8th grade student

Carroll Lutheran School is nice because we help each other. If 
someone drops their stu� we help them.

- 2th grade student
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PRINCIPALʼS MESSAGE

Passionately Committed to the CLS Mission
As we begin the second quarter of the 2018-2019 school year, I look back with joy at the first 

months of school. Our CLS community grew as we welcomed 19 new students on the first day of 
school. Since then, our students have had many wonderful opportunities to grow and develop physical-
ly, mentally, emotionally, and spiritually. 

In Kindergarten, students are learning to read. First grade is memorizing Scripture. Third grade spent 
a morning giving presentations to honor their living heroes. Fifth grade is leading us in a challenge to 
develop an attitude of gratitude. Seventh grade has mastered the Scientific Method. At every turn, 

students are engaged in hands on learning and practicing critical thinking skills.

During after school activities, students are learning to speak Spanish, exploring computer coding, building amazing Lego 
creations, and mastering the basics of soccer and lacrosse. 

Our Faith Studies classes and chapel services are opportunities for students to grow in their Christian faith. Each day, student 
volunteers pray on the morning announcements, strengthening their prayer life and our school community. Our Middle School 
had the chance to experience the Moses show from Sight and Sound Theater, and many of our students have been studying 
Martin Luther and the Reformation. Our theme verse for this year is 1 Corinthians 16:14, “Let all that you do be done in love.” 
We have accepted the challenge to act and speak in ways that demonstrate God’s love for us to the people around us. You don’t 
have to be at CLS for very long to see that love in action.

School-wide activities like the Mobile Science Lab and our Second Annual Fun Run allowed students to take what they’re 
learning in our classrooms and apply those skills to real life. The comradery and excitement at these events is something to 
behold, and we look forward to many more unique, engaging experiences in the months to come. 

As I greet the students at the doors each morning, and send them in to classrooms staffed with outstanding educators, I am 
overcome with gratefulness that these precious children of God are blossoming in an environment where they are known, loved, 
and celebrated. Our phenomenal staff works hard to meet the individual needs of each unique learner. These students are a 
real and present reminder of God’s grace and his call to us to provide an exceptional education, formed in faith, to every child 
who walks through our doors.

While our hearts are fully invested in this mission, we cannot do it alone. We are so thankful for the generous donors and 
supporters who come alongside us with their time, talents, and financial support. We humbly ask that you continue to pray for 
our school, students, and staff. We look forward to many more years of providing an outstanding education in Christ’s name.

Mandy Gilbart

For the 2017-2018 academic year, five students received the honor of being 2018 
President’s Award for Educational Excellence award recipients. This award has very 
specific eligibility requirements, including maintaining a grade point average of 90 or 
above throughout grades 3-5 or grades 6-8 and standardized test scores in math 
and/or reading at or above the 95th percentile nationally. The following students have 
received the 2018 President’s Award: Emma Jewell (Grade 5),  Katherine Carver 
(Grade 8), Kallie Gilbart (Grade 8), Peter Oskam (Grade 8),
Amanda Scholze (Grade 8). 
According to the letter received from Betsy DeVos, United States Secretary of Educa-
tion, "Education is a lifelong process of learning and discovery that offers unlimited 
rewards for those who thirst for knowledge and are willing to work hard. By setting high 

CLS STUDENTS AWARDED WITH NATIONAL ACADEMIC RECOGNITION

standards for yourself, by utilizing the educational opportunities before you and by diligently striving to reach your goals, you 
are well on your way toward reaping those rewards.” 
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2018 HIGHLIGHTS
Scholarship Fund Allows Students to Succeed

Former CLS Board Member, Dr. Hermine Saunders, has dedicated her life to education and 

serving the community. Dr. Saunders has met many individuals throughout her life that she credits 

the valuable life lessons learned. 

One such individual, Amanda “Mandy” Kent, inspired Dr. Saunders to write a biography, “Mandy’s 

Story.” Mandy was born on May 7, 1976, with spina bifida. While Mandy’s life ceased to exist at 37 

years old, her spirit has since lived on!  In Mandy’s short life she achieved many things due to her 

persistence, love of education and faith in God. Even though she was suffering with a life-altering 

disease, Mandy refused to be defined by it.  Spina bifida would not be her legacy!  That was validated 

by her parents, Donna and Richard Kent. 

In “Mandy’s Story” Dr. Saunders highlights many of Mandy’s accomplishments and her general 

desire to always go above and beyond anyone’s expectations. According to the Kents this was a “way 

of life for Mandy”. Even though Mandy’s life was short, she was able to make a lasting impact on 

those around her, including those with disabilities, through her advocacy work. 

When Dr. Saunders wanted to capture Mandy’s life in a book, she never intended on doing so to 

make a profit. It was with her own money that she produced the book, which sells at the Carroll 

Lutheran Village Gift Shop and at Grace Lutheran.  All proceeds collected from sales of “Mandy’s 

Story” are donated to the CLS Scholarship Fund in Mandy’s Name. This fund goes to help students in 

need of financial assistance, which allows them to afford the cost of a private education. 

According to Dr. Saunders, Mandy’s love for education was a strong reason in the dedication of her 

donation to CLS. It is the hope of CLS that all students live life like Mandy- with a sense of persever-

ance, love of education and dedication to their faith. Though Mandy passed away almost 5 years 

ago, her legacy lives on at CLS through the recipients of the scholarship fund. Funds donated to the 

scholarship fund in Mandy Kent’s name have exceeded $2,200. 

Principal Mandy Gilbart recently spoke to all attendees at the Wilson Reading 

System national training for educators on July 9th in Boston, Mass.  Mrs. Gilbart 

was joined by a former student, Nichole (Coley) Ross. Together they shared the 

story of how the Wilson Reading Program and the meeting between these two 

individuals built a life-long connection to learning. Their story began in 2014 when 

Coley started her 8th grade year as a new student to CLS.

In front of the audience of 300+ educators, Mrs. Gilbart and Coley shared that by 

implementing the Wilson Reading Program with fidelity, Coley went from being 

unable to read to actually reading for pure enjoyment. For Coley, this experience 

has been life-changing. 

Mrs. Gilbart holds an Advanced Professional Certificate, as well as special educa-

tion and reading teacher certifications, and distinction as a certified Wilson 

Dyslexia Practitioner.

PRINCIPAL GILBART SELECTED TO SPEAK AT WILSON READING
SYSTEM NATIONAL TRAINING



Exceptional Education Formed in Faith CLS

55For more information: www.clsedu.org • (410) 848-1050

DONORS
We Thank Our Generous Contributors For Their Generosity

We extend our sincere appreciation for the following gifts received from July 1, 2017-June 30, 2018. Every effort has been made to ensure accuracy in listing all contributions 
to CLS. If you are aware of an error or omission, please contact development@clsedu.org or call (410) 848-1050.

LEGACY 
($5,000.00 to $50,000.00)

Lutheran Home and Hospital 
Foundation

SPECIAL RECOGNITION 
($1,000.00 to $4,999.00)

Congregations And Church 
Groups
Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church  
Westminster Conference of Pastors 

St. Mary's Evangelical Lutheran 
Church

Indivduals
Mrs. Hilda K. Asher   
Mr. Glenn Bair    
Mr. & Mrs. James Boesler   
Rev. Virgil Cain    
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Dean   
Mr. & Mrs. Bronson E. Jones  Jr.  
Mr. & Mrs. David McGinnis   
Mr. E. Alexander Myers   
Mrs. Sandra Parker   
Dr. Hermine Saunders   
The Rev. Melvina Stricklin 

Corporate 

Kairos Wealth Advisors of Raymond 
James
Myers-Durboraw Funeral Home, P.A.  
Open Professional Group, Inc.  

Thrivent Financial for Lutherans 

PATRON ($500.00 to $999.00)

Congregations And Church 
Groups

St. John's Lutheran Church   

St. Mark's Lutheran Church   

Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church  

Carroll Lutheran Village

Indivduals
Mr. & Mrs. R. Wayne Barnes   
Ms. Valerie Eckels    
Mr. & Mrs. John Folfas   
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Miller   
Mrs. John B. Moores  
Mr. Richard Null    
R. Wayne Barnes, CLU, CLTC  
Mr. Robert W. Tracey   
Mrs. Anna Vernon

Corporate 

Carney, Kelehan, Bresler, Bennett, 
& Scherr 

BENEFACTOR ($250.00 to 
$499.00)

Congregations And Church 
Groups

Immanuel Lutheran Church   
Trinity Lutheran Church

Indivduals
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Baber   
The Revs. Kevin & Martha Clementson  
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent DeVivo   
Mr. & The Rev. Mrs. Justin Durboraw  
Mr. Michael Fox    
Mr. & Mrs. Don Heath   
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Myers   
Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Powell   
Mr. & Mrs. Marcus Primm   
Mr. Keith Reed    
Mr. & Mrs. John Wildesen

Corporate 
Barnes-Bollinger Insurance 
Services, Inc.
Hoffman, Comfort, Offutt, Scott & 
Halstad LLP
Hull Company Accountants, Inc. 

SUPPORTER ($100.00 to $249.00)

Congregations And Church 
Groups

Church Women United of Carroll 
County
Messiah Lutheran Church
St. Benjamin's Lutheran Church

Indivduals
Mr. Steven Aquino
The Rev. & Mrs. David Asendorf
Mrs. Robert Bare
The Rev. Cynthia Baxter
Ms. Miriam Beck
Mr. David Bollinger
The Rev. & Mrs. H. Lee Brumback
Mrs. Christine Crouch
Mrs. Emma S. Dillow
Ms. Roberta E. Dillow
Mrs. Natalie Drews
The Revs. Michael & Kristin Dubsky
Mr. Ronald Fairchild  Jr.

Mr. Barry Garner
Mr. & Mrs. Steven Garner
Ms. Nancy Geary
The Rev. & Mrs. Cody Godman
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Grant
Ms. Gertrude Horn Harris
Ms. Sharon Harris
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Hoff II
Mr. & Mrs. Jerome D. Hoffman
Mr. & Mrs. Edward D. Leister
Mr. & Mrs. F. Donald Ludwig
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Myers
Ms. Hazel Rectanus
Mr. R. Brian Resch
Mr. Dana Rice
Mrs. Doris Sauble
The Rev. Jimmie Schwartz
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Thimsen
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Treese
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Wilson
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Wisner

Corporate 
Arbaugh Architecture Studio
Babylon Vault Co, Inc.
Burrier-Queen Funeral Home
Carroll Community Bank
DG Marketing LLC
Eckhardt Funeral Home PA

FRIENDS ($1.00 to $99.00)

Congregations And Church 
Groups
Mount Joy Lutheran Church   
St. Abraham's Lutheran Church  
St. Paul's Lutheran Church   
St. Peter's Lutheran Church

Indivduals
The Rev. & Mrs. Michael Adams  
Ms. Ruth Aldridge    
Ms. Marcia Baker    
Mrs. Elsie F. Baust    
Mr. Alfred Betz    
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Beverly   
Mrs. Martha M. Blank   
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Boyce   
Ms. Mary Brown    
Ms. Audrey Byrd    
Pastor & Mrs. Andrew Carr   

Mr. Robert Cockrell   
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Cruz   
Mr. & Mrs. Donald Culbertson  
Dr. Patricia Dorsey    
Mr. Richard Eiwen    
Mr. Alan R. Fink    
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Frock   
Ms. Lynda Gainor    
Ms. Carolyn Gasrt Dinst   
Mr. & Mrs. David W. Hadley   
Ms. Claudia J. Harrington   
Mr. Paul Hartman    
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Holley   
Mr. & Mrs. Richard W. Hooper  
Mr. & Mrs. Jim E. Huber   
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Jones   
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Konsen   
Ms. Betty Ann Krebs   
Mr. & Mrs. Bradley Martin   
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Matthews  
Mr. & Mrs. R. Henry McGraw  
Mr. Thomas M. Meachum   
Mr. Dale Miller    
Mr. & Mrs. Guy Myers   
Mr. & Mrs. Connie Norton   
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Null  Jr.   
Ms. Miriam A. Plitt    
Father Michael Roach   
Ms. Nadine Roberts   

Ms. Jane Rohrbaugh   

Ms. Nicole Roop    
The Rev. & Mrs. David Schafer  
Mr. & Mrs. Douglas Scherbarth  
Mr. & Mrs. Howard M.                 
Schildwachter 
Ms. Laura Schmitt    
Sheila Buttner Law   
Ms. Ruth Shilke    
Ms. Sharon Slivecky   
Mr. & Mrs. Albert Smith   
Ms. Beverly A. Spicknall   
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Suder   
Ms. Sarah Jane Taylor   
Mr. Richard Tschiegg   
Mr. & Mrs. Carl H. Welsh   
Ms. Theresa Wire    
Ms. Jean A. Yeakel 
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The Swing for Scholarships Golf Tournament celebrat-

ed the 15th annual outing on October 6, 2017. Over 

75 attendees gathered at Quail Valley Golf Course in 

Littlestown, PA. the event raised over $11,000 to fund 

scholarships for students to attend CLS. 

SWING FOR SCHOLARSHIPS CELEBRATES
15TH YEAR

15
Years

CALVARY LUTHERAN CHURCH, Mt. Airy
The Revs. Eric & Anke Deibler

CHRIST LUTHERAN CHURCH, Upperco
The Rev. Michael C. Adams

GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH, Westminster
The Revs. Kevin & Martha Clementson

HOLY SPIRIT LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
Eldersburg
The Rev. Gerry Rickel

IMMANUEL LUTHERAN CHURCH, Manchester
The Rev. Charles Marshall

JERUSALEM LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
Westminster
The Rev. David Schafer

KEYSVILLE LUTHERAN CHURCH, Keymar
Deacon Charles E. Barnhart, Jr.

MESSIAH LUTHERAN CHURCH, Sykesville
The Rev. Michael Dubsky

MOUNT JOY LUTHERAN CHURCH, Gettysburg
The Rev. Peter Naschke

MOUNT UNION LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
Taneytown
The Rev. Gary Moorman

ST. ABRAHAMS LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
Beckleysville
The Rev. Matthew Schenning

ST. BENJAMIN’S LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
Westminster
The Rev. David Schafer

ST. JAMES LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
Mount Union
The Rev. Peter Roy

ST. JOHN’S LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
Westminster
The Rev. Kristin Dubsky

ST. LUKE’S LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
New Windsor
The Rev. Anne Durboraw

ST. MARK’S LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
Hampstead
The Rev. Andy Carr

This year I have a kindergartner as a chapel buddy and he always 
makes me laugh. I am so glad I was able to be a chapel buddy this 
year.

- 8th grade student

The Carroll Lutheran School Association
ST. MARK’S LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
Snydersburg
The Rev. Michael Adams

ST MARY’S LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
Westminster
The Rev. Allen Reed

ST. PAUL’S LUTHERAN CHURCH, Harney
The Rev. Peter Naschke

ST. PAUL’S LUTHERAN CHURCH, Upperco
The Rev. Carl Myers

ST. PETER’S LUTHERAN CHURCH, 
Hampstead
The Rev. Norma Schenning

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH, Taneytown
The Rev. Cristopher Frigm

TRINITY LUTHERAN CHURCH, Westminster
The Rev. Melissa Helfer  

This school is really safe. I love CLS. I could never imagine a better 
school.

- 4th grade student
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Moblie Science Lab

1st Grade Hobby Show

MD Baby Terrapins Program

Justin Berk, Faith In The Flakes Program Keyote Visits

100th Day Of School Celebration

3rd Grade Living Hero Presentations
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www.clsedu.org
(410) 848-1050

1738 Old Taneytown Rd
Westminster, MD 21158

CLS thanks our amazing community of Churches, 
sta�, families, students and volunteers for making our 

school amazing!

exceptional education,
formed in faith


